



AUFNAHMEPRÜFUNG 2018 ENGLISCH

10. März 2018

Zeit 50 Minuten

Hilfsmittel Keine

Hinweise Die Prüfung umfasst 8 Seiten.

Bitte sofort auf Vollständigkeit überprüfen.

Die Prüfung ist mit Kugelschreiber zu schreiben.

Notizpapier liegt auf den Arbeitstischen.

ALLE ANTWORTEN MÜSSEN AUF DIE LÖSUNGSBLÄTTER ÜBERTRAGEN WERDEN!

Prüfungsteil			Maximale Punktzahl
Hörverstehen	Seiten	2-3	18
Leseverstehen	Seiten	4-7	25
Textproduktion	Seite	8	20
Total			63

LISTENING 18 points

You will hear each recording twice. There will be a pause before each part to allow you to look through the questions.

<u>Part 1</u> (6 points, 1 point for each correct answer)

Look at the six sentences for this part. You will hear a conversation between a man, George, and his friend, Amanda, about travelling. Decide if each sentence is correct or incorrect. If it is correct, put a tick (\checkmark) in the box under **A for YES**. If it is not correct, put a tick (\checkmark) in the box under **B for NO**.

		A YES	B NO
1.	Amanda likes to travel with other people.		
2.	George always feels a bit nervous in Europe.		
3.	Amanda always takes lots of photographs when she's on holiday.		
4.	George writes when he's travelling.		
5.	George has taught in Japan, Spain and France.		
6.	George will continue this lifestyle.		

Part 2 (12 points, 2 points for each correct answer)

You will hear a woman talking about an art holiday that she organises. For each question, fill in the missing information in the numbered space.

SPANISH ART HOLIDAYS

DAILY PROGRAM	ME			
8 – 9 am:	Breakfast on the patio.			
	(7)	_ buffet style breakfast		
9.30:	Leave hotel and walk to painting location.			
10 – 10.30:	(8)	of painting by		
	teacher, using (9)			
	, cha	rcoal or acrylic paint.		
10.30 – 12.30:	Guided art lesson in the landscape.			
12.30 – 13.30:	(10)	lunch. All food and		
	drinks provided by hotel. Collect packed lu	nch after breakfast		
	from (11)	.		
13.30 – 15.30:	Art lesson continues.			
15.30 – 16.30	Group tutorial to (12)			
pm:	and experiences.			
17.00:	Arrive back at hotel.			
18.30:	Evening meal in the restaurant.			

READING 25 points

Part 1 (10 points, 2 points for each correct answer)

Read the text and questions below.

For each question, mark the correct letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet.

Indian films

Actor Amitabh Bachchan talks about his experiences

I have spent over 30 years in the Indian film industry and have worked with almost three generations of directors and actors. There was a time when life in the movies was very different. It was slower and everything seemed simpler. Now, there are so many things to be dealt with: the light needs to be right, the equipment needs to be returned, the actors have to be somewhere else. There also used to be a sense of magic about the movie industry and the stars were special. Now they are just one of a crowd.

However, in my experience, the new generation of film-makers take their work seriously and they are all very confident. Sometimes, when a young director is talking to me about a scene, I can see technical difficulties. For example, in the film 'Aks' we needed wild dogs for a particular scene and I asked Rakesh Mehra how we would do that. He said it was not a problem. He found an address on the internet and we shot the scene in Romania. More often, Rakesh is anxious about getting the actor's dates right or sorting out the financial side.

Most of today's young directors have trained in the United States. They have learnt how to plan their productions in great detail and they are extremely well-prepared. Before filming starts, they have already made decisions about the costumes, make – up, camera angles and so on. For an actor it means there's someone taking care of everything. It makes the filming go smoothly. I have little doubt that the future of our film industry is in very good hands.

- 1. What is Amitabh Bachchan trying to do in this text?
 - A. suggest how Indian actors could improve their technique
 - B. compare Indian films with those made in the USA
 - C. encourage people to watch more Indian films
 - D. describe changes in the Indian film industry
- 2. What does Amitabh Bachchan say about the Indian film industry today?
 - A. Every stage of filming takes a long time.
 - B. The film stars are famous around the world.
 - C. The people involved in filming have a lot to do.
 - D. It is difficult for young actors to start their careers.
- 3. What happened when Amitabh Bachchan and Rakesh Mehra worked together on 'Aks'?
 - A. They disliked working with one another.
 - B. They argued about the best actor to use.
 - C. They disagreed about acceptable levels of cost.
 - D. They worried about different things in making the film.
- 4. What is Amitabh Bachchan's opinion of young directors?
 - A. They have a professional attitude towards their work.
 - B. They are careful not to annoy any of the actors.
 - C. They like to discuss their decisions with others.
 - D. They make sure that everyone is well-trained.
- 5. How would Amitabh Bachchan describe the Indian film industry?
 - A. 'The films we made when I was younger were so much better more money is available today but the acting is worse.'
 - B. 'Indian film-makers know what they are doing the industry is growing in strength and I think it will continue to do so.'
 - C. Our new generation of film-makers depends too much on technology they don't realise what makes a really good film.'
 - D. 'There are such great young actors today they have to film scenes unprepared and this makes them very special.'

Part 2 (5 points, 1 point for each correct answer)

Look at the sign (left column) in each question. Someone asks you what it means.

Mark the letter next to the correct explanation A, B, C or D – on your answer sheet.

1. DRY-CLEAN ONLY	Keep this item of clothing in a dry place.
	B. You must dry this item of clothing
	before you wear it.
	C. This item of clothing keeps you
	dry and clean.
	D. Do not use water to clean this
	item of clothing.
2. DOGS MUST BE KEPT ON A	A. You cannot walk your dog here.
LEAD	B. Dog owners must wear a lead.
	C. Owners must lead their dogs.
	D. You may walk your dog if it's
	wearing a lead.
3. 24 HR BANKING	A. The bank is open every 24 hours.
	B. Bank employees work 24 hours a
	day.
	C. You can use the banking system
	at any time, day or night.
	D. You can get a bank loan in 24
	hours.
4. BREAK GLASS IN CASE OF	A. Broken glass may cause a fire.
FIRE	B. When there is a fire, the glass
	breaks.
	C. If there is a fire, you should break
	the glass to ring the alarm.
5	D. Be careful, there is broken glass.
5. FROM 17 SEPTEMBER PLEASE	A. This ticket office will close on 16
USE THE NEW TICKET OFFICE	September.
	B. This ticket office will be closed for
	one day.
	C. The new ticket office is now open.
	D. There will be two ticket offices
	after 17 September.

Part 3 (10 points, 1 point for each correct answer)

Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space.

For each question, mark the letter next to the correct word (A, B, C or D) on your answer sheet. There is an example (0) at the beginning.

'Ask your pharmacist first'

Mino	r (0) <u>illnesses</u> hav	e a nasty habit o	f striking (1)	the wrong					
time,	time, don't they? (2) you have a pile of things to do at work and								
even more on your plate at home, the last thing you want is a									
(3) _	(3) throat or a tension headache to drag you down.								
(4) _	(4) this summer, when you're feeling (5) the								
			S) ph						
(7) be a real bonus in helping you get the right remedy to									
ease your symptoms. But it's not (8) the medicine that assists									
the c	ure. At a pharmacy	will you find exp	pert (9)	from a highly					
			k a supermarket she						
(10)	f	or family health p	oroblems!						
(0)	A illnesses	B symptoms	C handicaps	D addictions					
1.	A for	B at	C in	D to					
2.	A However	B Although	C Despite	D When					
3.	A cut	B sore	C hurt	D injured					
4.	A So	B Then	C As	D On					
5.	A over	B under	C beneath	D below					
6.	A native	B national	C local	D domestic					
7.	A must	B ought	C can	D did					
8.	A just	B then	C since	D as					
9.	A messages	B preparation	C therapy	D advice					
10). A recommends	B commands	C orders	D wants					

Do not forget to transfer your answers to the separate ANSWER SHEET.

WRITING 20 points

Two months ago you moved from a small village to a city of your choice.

Now you are writing a **letter** to an English-speaking friend telling him/her about your new life.

In your letter

- > Describe (using adjectives) what your life was like in your village
- > Describe what you like and dislike about the city of your choice
- > Say what you would change about the city where you live now
- > tell your friend about possible plans for your summer holiday and
- invite him/her to join you (you should say where you plan to go / for how long / what accommodation you want and why you think your friend would like this holiday)

Write 120-150 words on your answer sheet.

If you write less than 120 words or more than 150 words, you will lose points.

Write your text on the separate ANSWER SHEET.